     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held August 16, 2016

Call to Order:


Chairman Gary Miller called the meeting to order at 7:31  P.M. at the LaPine


Senior Center.  There were fifteen members present.

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the July meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave the treasurers report for July with check #1153 to Verna 
Wackerbarth $14.99 for ink cartridge, check #1164 LaPine Senior Center $35 for 
room rent, check 1165 U.S. Postal Service $82 for 1 year box rent, check #1166


Lapine Equip. Inc. $1,370 for spring grading (Mar-Apr), check #1167 LaPine 


Equip.Inc. $9,851.25 for grade, prep, water for  Dust Control. Ending balance


$60,598.21. Motion made and seconded to accept treasurers report. Motion 
passed.

New Bills: 


NaDynne had bill for road department sign posts $761.87 and from Envirotech 
$36,914.40 which was corrected billing and has been paid. NaDynne bought new 
notebooks for $15 and Gary had bills for $11.76 and $3.36 for items to put signs 
together and these three will be paid from petty cash. These were already voted on


and have been paid and others from petty cash.

Correspondence:


NaDynne has SDIS letter that does not apply to us and explained why.

Old Business:


Gary has all signs put together and ready and  needs a work party to install them


and those who can help, please contact him to set up a date and time.


NaDynne contacted the fire dept. about plowing driveways as Robert said they do


that and she was informed that they do not unless there is an emergency and they


need to get in to reach patient. She also explained about dust control products and 
the Dura Blend is not for us.  She talked with Kimberly and the Regional Manager 
for all the western states and he stated it takes to much compacting and water.  


County uses Road Saver which is same as ours.  It was noted we still have a lot of


dust and next year need a better application.  May need to go to .5 application.  It 


was suggested that in future a committee be appointed, possibly one person from 


each street, to watch over application of water and retardant.  NaDynne will call\
Envirotech about dust.  NaDynne explained the paper on best practices that 
Duncan gave out with different kinds of dust control forms.  These have all been 
reviewed and board has tried to select what is best for the members concerning 


the roads.  There was further discussion and Stuart asked questions about the


cleaning up of mess left by tree removal. He stated he will probably clean his


up and present a bill to board to present to Mike but said he was sure it would


not get paid.  NaDynne and Gary tried to answer the questions that were presented


to the best of their ability.

New Business: 


Stuart suggested that a charter for road district be set up with goals, pave or chip


seal and feels like it would pay for its self for a number of years.  It was noted 


that chip seal cannot be put over gravel. NaDynne has a fund budgeted for every


year.  It is the intent to maintain the roads not to do a major improvement. 

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be September 20th at 7:30 P.M. at the Senior Center, 16450 
Victory Way, LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the 
meeting. The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Gary Miller at 8:40 P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

